
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: March 31, 2020 

FROM: Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director RE: 3219 Mom & Pops 
Grocery & Liquor 

Requested 
Action: 

License renewal 

Statutory 
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b): “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under 
this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend 
licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 

AS 04.11.480(a): “A local governing body may protest the issuance, renewal, 
relocation, or transfer to another person of a license by sending the board and the 
applicant a protest and the reasons for the protest within 60 days of receipt from 
the board of notice of filing of the application… The board shall consider a protest 
and testimony received at a hearing conducted under AS 04.11.510(b)(2) or (4) 
when it considers the application… If an application or continued operation is 
protested, the board shall deny the application or continued operation unless the 
board finds that the protest is arbitrary, capricious, and unreasonable.” 

AS 04.11.510(b)(2): “The board may review an application for the issuance, 
renewal, transfer of location, or transfer to another person of a license without 
affording the applicant notice or hearing, except…(2) the board may, on its own 
initiative or in response to an objection or protest, hold a hearing to ascertain the 
reaction of the public or a local governing body to an application if a hearing is not 
required under this subsection;” 

Staff Rec.: Hold a public hearing; deny the application with a 180 day abeyance. 

Background: Municipality of Anchorage protests due to violations to the conditions set forth by the 
Municipality. Public objection received. 

The licensee should be notified that under 3 AAC 304.145(h), this abeyance period may not be 
extended or renewed. 

Attachment: Municipality of Anchorage protest 
Renewal application 

















From: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
To: Craig, Carrie D (CED)
Subject: FW: Protest of renewal of Liquor License #3219
Date: Thursday, March 12, 2020 1:55:50 PM

SEE BELOW.
 

Randi Baker
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
Phone: 907.269.0350 
alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

P  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

 
Any guidance provided by this electronic communication is not a binding legal opinion, ruling, or interpretation that may be relied upon, but merely guidance concerning
existing statutes and regulations. There may be other unique or undisclosed facts, circumstances, and information that may have changed any guidance provided in this
communication.
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed, is covered by the Electronic
Communications Privacy Act (18 USC § 2510-2521), and may contain Confidential Official Use Only Information that may be exempt from public release under the
Freedom of Information Act (5 USC § 552). If you are not the intended recipient, you are prohibited from disseminating, distributing, or copying any information
contained in this communication.
 
The State of Alaska cannot guarantee the security of e-mails sent to or from a state employee outside the state e-mail system. If you are not the intended recipient or
receive this communication in error, please notify the sender by reply e-mail and delete the original message and all copies from your computer.

 
 
 

From: probinson@ak.net [mailto:probinson@ak.net] 
Sent: Thursday, March 12, 2020 1:53 PM
To: Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov>
Cc: Eddy Lee <lee.eddy.30@hotmail.com>; 'Rivera, Felix' <felix.rivera@anchorageak.gov>
Subject: Protest of renewal of Liquor License #3219
 
Dear ABC Board:
 
I am writing to add additional, very current information to the Anchorage Municipal
Assembly’s Protest of the renewal of Liquor License #3219 for Mom & Pop’s Grocery & Liquor.
I am copying this email to the Manager of the family business, Eddy Lee. I understand that this
renewal will be on your next meeting agenda, March 31 and April 1, 2020 in Anchorage.
 
I have been talking with Mr. Lee since 2016, attempting to get him to operate his business in a
responsible manner by being a good neighbor to those of us who live within a few blocks of
his store. We contend with many empty shooters and fortified and cheap beer containers
tossed on the street and our property between his store and Arctic Benson Park, where public
drinking happens daily through the warmer months of the year. Working through Midtown
Community Council, we developed an MOU that he agreed to in 2018, which limited the

mailto:alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
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number of shooters to sell to two per day per person and to mark his store initials, MP, on the
bottom of these targeted containers, among other restrictions. These restrictions were also
imposed by your body at the September 2018 meeting. At Assembly testimony regarding this
renewal last month, multiple instances of violations of this agreement were reported. At the
Assembly Meeting on March 10, 2020, Mr. Lee admitted that he did not abide by the two
shooter limit if the person didn’t appear to be drunk. He did say, though, that they always
marked the bottoms of the containers with MP.
 
On March 11, a friend of mine stopped by the store and purchased four shooters, which were
not marked with MP on their bottoms. Below is a photo of them and the receipt.
 
So, not only is Mr. Lee’s store in violation of the MOU and conditions placed upon his license,
he also lied directly to the Assembly about the marking of the containers.
 
This operator has shown his intent over the last years to not follow conditions he agreed to,
that were placed on him by the ABC Board, to lie about his business practices regarding these
conditions, and to not be concerned about the impact of his business practices on the
neighborhood.  For those reasons, I urge you to not renew this license, but allow the owners
to sell it to a responsible operator.
 
Sincerely,
 
Peggy (Margaret) Robinson
3200 Montclaire Court, Anchorage, AK 99503
907-632-6436          probinson@ak.net
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